
Hello parents and carers,

I hope you have had a wonderful week and are looking forward to the weekend ahead!

We have had a great week at Turves Green Primary School. 

Our amazing year 3 and 4 pupils competed in a brilliant athletics competition - they took part in a javelin throw, a relay
race and a long distance race! All of the pupils represented us brilliantly and we are immensely proud of them.  

Continuing with the sports theme, our cricket coach has been in this week and worked with our year 5s, who picked up
the cricket skills fantastically! Year 1 will be taking part next week!

Speaking of year 1 - they have enjoyed learning about Bob Marley and his music and impact on history. The pupils have
loved learning about his life and his music. 

Today, we had a whole school live assembly, which was joined by hundreds of other pupils digitally from across the
country. We celebrated the start of Black History month. The children identified key individuals from the past and

present, as well as understanding how we can be proud of ourselves and each other. 

In our dinner hall this week, children were able to take up the offer of a film inspired menu. I heard from some children
that the food was delicious and they really enjoyed exploring the different tastes. Additionally, one wonderful student,

Fin, won an award for his amazing manners and courteous attitude towards everyone - he is such a great role model and
his reward was truly well-deserved. 

I hope you have a wonderful weekend - hopefully the rain dries off!

Mr Lewis
Head of School

3 R D  O C T O B E R  2 0 2 5

Turves Green Primary School 
Newsletter

 Stay in touch : enquiry@turvesgreen.excelsiormat.org (0121)-464-3686 www.turvesgreen.excelsiormat.org

https://turvesgreen.excelsiormat.org/


MONDAY

TUESDAY

WEDNESDAY

THURSDAY

MONDAY

TUESDAY

WEDNESDAY

THURSDAY

FRIDAY

FRIDAY

Before and After School Clubs
WB 6  October 2025  th

Please note all school clubs are on an allocation
basis and your child must have received a letter
confirming their place to attend.

 Upcoming events: 

Year 3

Year 5
Yr 6 extra 
session

REC, Year 1
Yr 3, Yr 4 and Yr 5
extra session

Year 6, 
Yr 1 Cricket
6M Swimming

Reception to leave PE kits in school to
change into on PE days

Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 to wear their
PE kits to school on their PE days

Next weeks PE:

Year 2
Year 4

Year 3&4 Multi-Sports Club
Year 5&6 Cricket Club

No afterschool activity club

Year 5 & 6 Football Club

Year 3 & 4 Football Club

Year 1 & 2 Multi-Sports Club
Year 5&6 Young Voices Choir Friday 24  Octoberth

School Photograph Day

Friday 24  Octoberth

School breaks up for
October Half Term

Wednesday 8  Octoberth

EYFS Phonics Workshop 
 9-10am

Monday 3rd October
Teacher Training Day -
school not open to students

School Shop on Arbor

We have now set up school shop on Arbor
which you can use to purchase water
bottles, book bags and other school

uniform items. It is a lot easier to select
which item you would like on School Shop
so if you are looking to purchase anything

please log onto you Arbor account and
check it out!



Have a conversation about the
story behind these pictures which were shown in our No
Outsiders assembly this week and how they link to No

Outsiders and British Values:

Composer of the week
Fats Waller (1904-1943):

Thomas Wright "Fats" Waller was an American jazz pianist,
organist, composer, and singer. His innovations in the Harlem stride
style laid much of the basis for modern jazz piano. A widely popular
star in the jazz and swing eras, he toured internationally, achieving

critical and commercial success in the United States and Europe.
His best-known compositions, "Ain't Misbehavin'" and "Honeysuckle

Rose", were inducted into the Grammy Hall of Fame in 1984 and
1999.

Waller copyrighted over 400 songs, many of them co-written with
his closest collaborator, Andy Razaf. Razaf described his partner

as "the soul of melody... a man who made the piano sing... both big in
body and in mind... known for his generosity... a bubbling bundle of

joy". It is likely that he composed many more popular songs than he
has been credited with. When in financial difficulties, he had a habit
of selling songs to other writers and performers who claimed them

as their own. He died from pneumonia, aged 39.



Week 3

Here Everyday Ready Ontime

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Beef Burger in a
Bun

 Veggie Burger in
a Bun(V) 

With Sauces.
Fish Fingers with
a Lemon Wedge

Creamy Chicken
& Sweetcorn
Pasta Bake

Creamy
Vegetable Pasta

Bake (V) 
Meat Free Roll

(V)

Roast Turkey with
Yorkshire

Pudding & Gravy
Herb Roasted

Quorn, with
Yorkshire

Pudding & Gravy
(V)

Mexican Chicken
Tortilla 

Mexican Quorn
Tortilla (V)

Sea Stars with
Lemon & Tartar

Sauce

Pepperoni Pizza 
Margherita Pizza

(V)

Diced Potatoes,
Broccoli, Mixed

Vegetables &
Baked Beans

Sauté Potatoes,
Garlic Bread,

Peppers,
Sweetcorn &
Baked Beans

New Potatoes,
Carrots, Peas &

Baked Beans

Sauté Potatoes,
Sweetcorn & Baked

Beans

Chipped
Potatoes, Baked

Beans, Peas,
Sauces

Strawberry Ice
Cream Roll, Fresh

Fruit & Yoghurt

Iced Doughnut
Fresh Fruit &

Yoghurt

Strawberry Fruit
Jelly

Fresh Fruit &
Yoghurt

Chocolate Sponge 
Fresh Fruit &

Yoghurt

Chocolate Chip
Cookie

Fresh Fruit &
Yoghurt

Be an attendance HERO

Fresh BreadJacket PotatoesSandwich, WrapSalad CartAvailable Daily  

House Points

Seacole ShakespeareEarhartArmstrong

Turves Green Superstars!
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NEW
LUNCH MENU !NEW
LUNCH MENU !

Resilience and Perseverance Award

Year 1 - Freya (1C) & Shekinah (1BC)
Year 2 - Charlie (2C) & Kyla (2W)
Year 3 - Riella (3B) & Lulu (3P) 

Year 4 - Alexia (4C) & Kevin (4W) 
Year 5 - George (5S) & Vinnie (5W)

Year 6 - Ollie (6M) & Reggie (6T)

Care and Compassion Award

Care and Compassion Certificates will be awarded next
week.

Hot Chocolate Friday
Well done to all the children who have been nominated.  

This week's winners are:

Year 1 - Jacob (1C) & Finley (1BC)
Year 2 - Ella (2C) & Charlotte (2W)
Year 3 - Dakota (3B) & Bertie (3P) 
Year 4 - Nate (4C) & Sophie (4W) 

Year 5 - Sharshviga (5S) & Berat (5W)
Year 6 - Anna (6M) & Riley (6T)



It’s that time of year again where we start to collect more items for our children to play
with outside at breaktimes and lunchtimes. Last year, we had some fantastic donations

from many families in our school community. Thank you so much for that! 

Next week, we would like to ask children if they have any Lego, dinosaurs, vehicles or dolls
that they no longer play with to be donated for all to enjoy. It might help you have a little
bit of a clear out too. Teachers will also share this information with children. They should

bring the donations into class with them. Let’s see which classroom can cross off the
whole BINGO card.

BINGO 
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